
















October 30, 2023

Mr. Todd Cuddington

Portage la Prairie School Division

535 - 3rd St. N.W.

Portage la Prairie, MB  R1N 2C4

Dear Mr.  Cuddington:

Management letter for the year ended June 30, 2023

We have recently completed our audit of Portage la Prairie School Division in accordance with Canadian generally

accepted auditing standards (“GAAS”). The objective of our audit was to express an opinion on the consolidated

financial statements, which have been prepared in accordance with Canadian public sector accounting standards.

Included in our audit was the consideration of the system of internal control. This consideration of the system of

internal control was for the purpose of designing audit procedures that were appropriate in the circumstances. It was

not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the system of internal control or for identifying all

significant control deficiencies that might exist.

An audit is not specifically designed to identify all matters that may be of interest to management in discharging its

responsibilities. It is our responsibility to communicate any significant deficiencies identified to those charged with

governance. A significant deficiency in internal control is defined as a deficiency or combination of deficiencies in

internal control that, in the auditor’s professional judgment, is of sufficient importance to merit the attention of those

charged with governance. 

At this time we have not identified any matters  or significant defciencies that may be of interest to those charged with

governance. 

We would like to express our appreciation for the co-operation and assistance we have received during the course of

our audit from Jonathan Hyman and staff. 

This communication is prepared solely for the information of management and is not intended for any other purpose.

We accept no responsibility to any third party who uses this communication.

Sincerely,

Chartered Professional Accountants

encls.

MNP LLP

780 Saskatchewan Ave. W., Portage la Prairie MB,  R1N 0M7 1.866.939.6117   T: 204.239.6117   F: 204.857.3972

MNP.ca
























































































